
Moorehead Family’s First Trailer Vacation 

The Moorehead Family of Columbus, Ohio, bought a travel trailer and took its first, quite long, trip in it the 

summer of 1959. 

The Family included:  Lee, father; Betty, mother; David, oldest son, age 13; Debbie, oldest daughter, who turned 

11 at the end of the trip; daughter Becky, age 6; and son Timmy, age 2. Lee was pastor of Indianola Methodist 

Church in Columbus, Ohio, and the only way to really enjoy his summer vacation time was to really “get out of 

town.” Long summer vacations became the norm and the trailer was gretly used, and the family even upgraded 

to a bit bigger model with a bathroom, in a few years. The family station wagon (first blue and white, later 

yellow and white) was the means to convey the trailer. It was never an easy feat to back the trailer into the 

campground parking slot. Especially when it was often in pitch dark. The Moorehead arrival at each campsite 

was probably quite a disruptive affair to the rest of the campers. 

The family departed on Monday, July 13, 1959, at 1:45 PM, and spent their first night at Natural Bridge Park, 

near Slade, Kentucky. 

Their next night was spent at Pine Mountain State Park, near Pineville, Kentucky. They stayed in a secluded area 

up on the mountain, and that night, a bunch a hot-rodders  came a drove around and around the trailer and 

really frightened the family for a while. This experience is still remembered and related often. 

The family’s main destination was Key West, Florida, where Lee’s sister, Rosemary, lived with her family and 

where her husband, Captain Joe Barnwell, was Captain of the Naval Base there. 

On the way, they visited the Cumberland Gap area, as well as Gatlinburg, Tennessee, the Great Smoky 

Mountains, and toured the Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA). 

The final stops before Key West included Ocala, Florida. Running late, they stayed their last night in Florida City 

in the parking lot of a facility that Captain Joe arranged, before traveling onto the Florida Keys in daylight and to 

their destination on Sunday, July 19th. 

 

Thanks to a very detailed letter that Aunt Rosemary wrote to the whole family afterward, the activities and food 

consumed are well documented.  The family stayed for a whole week, and left on the rest of their trip on 

Monday, July 27th. 

 

The entire Barnwell family was in Key West that summer. It included: Rosemary Moorehead Barnwell, mother; 

Captain Joseph Barnwell, father; Joseph Barnwell, Jr., oldest son; Dial, oldest daughter; Rosemary Jane (later 

changed to Laurie), daughter; and son, Robert. 

From Key West the Moorehead family went to Miami, Ft. Pierce, and Callahan, Florida; and then on to 

Fayetteville, North Carolina, West Point, New York, and Washington, D.C. The family was in Washington from 

August 1 to 6, before heading home. 

Following are a number of things from this momentous trip. 






























